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License Applications for 2nd, 3rd and 4th Year Residency Students  

 
NOTICE: 

 
The Arizona Osteopathic Board currently accepts licensing applications for individuals that have completed their first year of 

Residency or Internship in accordance with A.R.S.§32-1822(A)(4). Osteopathic Physicians that have completed an approved 

Internship or first year of an approved residency or a board approved equivalency are eligible to be licensed by the Board. Staff 

encourages physicians who meet these qualifications to apply for a license with the Board. The Application can be found on the 

Board website under the Licensure and Compact tab or here. Please email questions to Licensing@azdo.gov. 
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